Rummel Reader

JUNE 2014

GRAND KNIGHT'S MESSAGE: Cisco Gonzales" FAITH IN NOT BELIEVING THAT GOD CAN—IT IS KNOWING THAT HE WILL" !!!!

I want to thank all the people who stepped up and ran for office. Congratulate all the people that the brother knights elected for the 2014-15 year. I look forward on working together and bringing this council closer together in Gods spirit. May God bless us and your family though our journey. Also I would like to thank all that helped at the telethon. We will open nominations for warden in June and July to vote.

Deputy Grand Knight: Rusty Serpas: Will have budget to vote on at the June meeting

District Deputy Darrel Gonzales

1ST DEGREE ON: Thursday, June 19, 2014 329-6405 or <u>darrelgonzales1958@yahoo.com</u>

Auxiliary News - Fran Bourgeois, President

Congratulations to the new Auxiliary Board. They are, President - Bertha Gutierrez, Vice President - Debby Coulon, Secretary - Irma Beltram, Treasurer - Angelle Caruso, Corresponding Secretary - Juanita O'Conner, Parliamentarian - Kim DeLuca, and Board Member - Fran Bourgeois.

THANK YOU to all those Knights and Auxiliary Members that gave up their Sunday morning to work the telethon for Children's Hospital. The telethon was a big success and the hospital has pledges totaling more than \$2,000,000. What a blessing it is for us to take part in helping these special children. How good it to know that there is is a place so close to home to get help for your children or grandchildren should they need special help.

Last but not least, THANK YOU to all those Knights that helped the Auxiliary members with their fund raising activities and Chris Morris for helping us set up for our meetings. Thank you gentlemen for all your support.

Program Director: FRED BILLIOT: Restoration of Faith in youngsters was truly abundant! After several hours at the Chalmette High School Project Graduation I realized that I had not spoken to "One Single Graduate" who did not have dreams, goals and aspirations to be successful in life. Every student I spoke to had college and continuing education on their agenda! The fields of education ranged from dental assistant, civil engineer, physician, math and English teachers, commercial pilot and a host of others to long to recall.

All of the students were present to party and celebrate this mile stone in their life's journey. The wit and charm were ever-so-present and they were excited to have completed the formal and final chapter of their high school experience. Most graduates, that managed to find their way to the table where I shuffled and dealt cards with them, were a breath of fresh air to me. I inwardly reminisced of the bad rap that many youngsters inherit via stereotyping. They lifted and rejuvenated my faith in the younger generation as they have done in so many years past at Project Graduation!

If you missed this one, you missed a True Blessing!

However, you do have time to prepare for the next set of community leaders and soon to be the 2015 graduates now reigning at Chalmette High School.

INSTALLATION BANQUET:

Please plan on attending our installation banquet on Saturday June 14 2014, we will attend mass at Our Lady of Prompt Succor @ 4pm, installation will follow and dinner will be served at the hall. Please feel free to bring friends and family.

Building meeting	Thursday	June	12	6:30 pm
Officer Meeting	Thursday	June	12	6:45 pm
Crawfish Festival	TBA			
Business Meeting	Thursday	June	12	7:00 pm
Line Dancing Class	Tuesdays			
Installation Banquet	Saturday	June	14	4:00 pm

Knights of Columbus Archbishop Joseph F. Rummel Council #5747 P.O. Box 1308 Chalmette, La. 70044